

LEASURE-BLACKSTON POST 239

700 Morning Street • Worthington, Ohio • 43085 • 614-888-9096 • www.alohio239.org

NEWSLETTER

July/August 2017



Calendar of Events



July 4 Independence Day (No Picnic)
July 15 Post / Auxiliary Yard Sale
July 20 Legion Meeting 7:30 pm

August 12 ALR Legacy Run BeginsAugust 17 Legion Meeting 7:30 pmAugust 18 AL Nat'l Convention Reno, NV

Sept. 4 Labor Day Picnic

Sept. 11 Patriot Day Ceremony

2017-2018 Post Officers

Commander (Pro Tem)Rich RichardsonAdjutantJarrod Frobose1st Vice CommanderJim FavretSgt. At ArmsGlenn Luksik2nd Vice CommanderMark GoyerChaplainJohn Forsythe

Finance Officer Doug Biesinger

Special Thanks for their service to Post 239 goes to Past Commander Dave Kelly and long term Finance Officer Terry Seimer. Also Matt Favret for another excellent Memorial Day Parade and everyone who helped make the event such a great success. From Worthington Police Chief Jerry Strait "Please tell your entire crew thank you for a job well done! Great parade."

Canteen News: The Canteen is open from 4 pm-8 pm during the week and we now have Wi-Fi, so come on in. If you can spare 2 - 4 hours a week and would like to join the operating committee, there are a couple of volunteer Bartender shifts that need to be filled. If you are interested, check with Mark Goyer for details.

Yard Sale: The Legionnaires & the Ladies Auxiliary will host a Post 239 Yard Sale on Saturday July 15th, 2017 from 9 am – 3 pm. The proceeds will support our Buckeye Boy's and Girl's State program. If you have items to donate please bring them to the Post after 4 pm through the week.

Friday Night Dinners: Please call the Post (614-888-9096) or check the Post bulletin board for dates and menus. Dinners are served from 5:00 to 7:00 pm.

July - August Auxiliary News

Our unit completed a very successful 2016-2017 year. Awards were received at the 12th dist. summer conference for Americanism, Community Service and our Veterans Affairs and Rehabilitation programs.

Our poppy chairman Betty Scurlock expresses her appreciation to all those who supported our 2017 poppy campaign. Donations of over \$1800.00 will help to support our veterans needs in the coming year.

The post family (Legion, Sal, Auxiliary and Legion Riders) is sponsoring a yard sale on Saturday July 15th 2017 from 9 am – 3 pm. The auxiliary will have many items at great prices for everyone. Proceeds from the sale support the buckeye boys state and buckeye girls state programs for 2018. If you have items to share, please tag and bring to the post by 8 am. Remaining items must be picked up by 4 pm on the same day by donor.

Once again this coming year we ae supporting Salem Elementary school located on Garvey road. We will have "school supplies" collection box in the canteen area and special "Friday nite dinners" are planned for July 28th, August 4th and August 11th.

Darlene Richardson and Barbara O'Connor are planning a "Mexican Fiesta" on July 28th with appropriate beverages! On August 4th, Cheryl Smith and Betty Scurlock will be serving "Seafood Pasta" with green bean casserole, rolls/butter and dessert. The August 11th dinner will be our unit's dinner and menu will be posted soon. A \$1.00 coupon toward dinner cost will be given to each diner for 2 donated school supplies. Judy Rieder is our children, youth and education chairman. She works closely with the principal and staff at Salem to help with needs for the children's successful learning process.

2017 – 2018 Elected Auxiliary Officers are: President – Cheryl Smith; **1st Vice President** and **Membership Chairman** – Barbara O'Connor; **Treasurer** – Betsy Bass; **Secretary** – Barbara O'Connor and **Chaplain** – Barbara Murray.

Check post bulletin board for added announcements and Friday nite suppers.

2017 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL	
Name:	
Address: _	
E-Mail Add	dress:
If yo	Legionnaires - \$40, Auxiliary - \$25, SAL - \$25 u have <u>NOT PAID</u> your dues yet, just use this cut-off and mail to the Post with your check. 700 Morning Street, Worthington, Oh 43085

DIGITAL NEWSLETTER - If you would like to receive the Newsletter via email, please send a message to: webmaster@alohio239.org